
                 THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE 

IV,            STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS 

     RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

                   No. 508 

                   Approved September 14, 1995 

           RESOLVED, That the Traffic Engineer is requested to approve certain 

     traffic patterns around Brown University which is commencing on Tuesday, August 

     29, 1995, through the Opening Convocation on Tuesday, September 5, 1995, the 

     first day of classes and prohibit motor vehicle traffic in the Wriston-Keeney Quad 

     Areas, Pembroke Area and the vicinity of the Van Wickle Gates. 
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Mr. Bobby Clarkin 

First Ward Councilperson 

City Council 

City Hall 

Providence, RI 02903 

Dear Mr. Clarkin: 

        The Freshman Orientation Program at Brown University 

begins on Tuesday, August 29, 1995 and ends with the Opening 

Convocation on Tuesday, September 5, 1995 the first day of 

classes. 

AUGUST 29-30, 1995 

      With the majority of students arriving on August 29-30, 

I am requesting approval for the following traffic pattern on 

those dates to deal with congestion around the University 

area: 

        1. Wriston-Keeney Quad areas: 

             a) George Street one-way east from Magee to 

                   Thayer. 

             b) Charlesfield Street one-way west from Thayer 

                   to Brown Street. 

             c) Benevolent Street one-way east from Magee to 

                   Brown Street. 

             d) Brown Street one-way north from Charlesfield 

                   to George Street. 

             e) Post and enforce "NO PARKING" on the west side 

                   of Megee Street from George To Benevolent St. 

        2. Pembroke area: 

             a) Post south side of Bowen Street from Thayer 

                   to Brown Street "NO PARKING ANYTIME". 

      This traffic pattern should be established by 6:00 AM, 

on these days and we will provide officers to control points 

by 7:00 AM. The pattern should remain in effect until 6:00 

PM on the above dates. Additionally, I would request that 

parking restrictions/tagging be lifted on most streets 

adjacent to the campus during this two day period. 
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SEPTEMBER 51 1995 

  On Tuesday, September 5, 1995 the Opening Convocation 

will be held. In order to facilitate the safe movement of 

students on College Street from Benefit Street east through 

the Van Wickle Gates onto the College Green, I am requesting 

permission to block off vehicular traffic to the following 

streets between 10:45 and 11:45 AM on that date only: 

   1. College Street from Benefit east to the Van Wickle 

     Gates at Prospect Street. 

   2. Prospect Street from Waterman to George Street. 

   Again, police officers from our Department would work 

control points to handle traffic. 

   Thank you for your assistance in this matter. For 

coordination with my Department, please contact Captain 

Richard Ziccardi at 863-3322 or 863-1268. 

                  Sincerely, 

                  Dennis L. Boucher 

                  Chief of Police & 

                  Security 

cc: Colonel Bernard Gannon/Chief of Police 

  John J. Partington/Commissioner of Public Safety 

  Major Gerry Aubin/Providence Police Department 

  Capt. Richard Sullivan/Providence Police Department 

  Chief R.Michael DiMascolo/Providence Fire Department 

  John McConnell, Plant Operations 

  Walter Loiselle, Risk Management 

  Department of Traffic Engineering 

  News & Inf.Services 

  W.Slack/Special Events 

  Capt. R. Ziccardi 

  A.Gjelsvik, EMS 

  Supervisors - FYI 
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                 August 18, 1995 

Department of Traffic Engineering 

60 Ernest Street 

Providence, Rhode Island 02905 

Dear Ms. Testa: 

   The Department of Residential Life has requested the 

following "NO PARKING ON SOUTH SIDE-EMERGENCY TOW ZONE". A 

major summer building renovation has been completed and will 

require moving furniture back into buildings in a short 

period of time. These moves are scheduled to take place 

between Tuesday, August 22, 1995 through Thursday, August 24, 

1995. The signage request, from August 22-24 is as follows: 

August 22-24 

   Bowen Street - From Brown St. to Thayer Street(south 

          side of street) 

   We will be requesting a Providence police officer at 

the following location for enforcement and traffic control: 

   August 22,23,24 1995 - 0700-1500 - 1 Officer at Bowen 

                  Street (Andrews 

                  Hall Loading Dock) 

                 )riAyl 

                 Dennis L. Boucher 

                 Chief 

cc: Mr. Bobby Clarkin, Providence City Hall 

  Colonel Bernard Gannon/Chief of Police 

  John J. Partington/Commissioner of Public Safety 

  Major Gerry Aubin/Providence Police Department 

  Capt.Richard Sullivan/Providence Police Department 

  Chief R.Michael DiMascolo/Providence Fire Department 

  John McConnell, Plant Operations 

  Walter Loiselle, Risk Management 

  News & Inf.Services 

  Bill Slack, Special Events 

  Capt.Ziccardi->Supervisors 

  A.Gjelsvik, EMS 


